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President's Message
JANA TURVEY        

CAMA’I FELLOW SHAREHOLDERS,

Happy Late Spring/Early Summer! I hope many of you are
experiencing blue skies and warm temperatures. Unfortunately,
that is not the case in Anchorage. We are still experiencing mid-
50s temperatures and mostly cloudy skies. I’m remaining
optimistic that true summer temperatures are right around the
corner.

We had another successful Annual Meeting season. Informational meetings were held
virtually, and in-person in Anchorage and Lynnwood, WA. It is always great to see our
shareholders, provide corporate updates and visit in person.  I cherish those visits as we
never know if and/or when they will happen again. If it is one thing the pandemic
reinforced for me, never take anything for granted.

This year, we held our Annual Meeting as a joint meeting with Tangirnaq Native Village on
May 13 in Kodiak.  It with a great turnout! We had shareholder representation with a
quorum of 56.7% of shareholders present either in person or by proxy. I would like to
congratulate Debra Lukin and Gordon Pullar, Jr., for being re-elected to the Board of
Directors. Thank you to those who attended the shareholder meetings.
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Our Chiniak planting program is on track with our seedling planting for the 2023 season. As of this
writing, over 144 acres with nearly 73,000 seedlings have been planted this year.  That brings the
total number of seedlings planted to date at over 2.3 million! In addition to planting seedlings this
year, we laid 26,000 vegetation mats in the areas that were planted. Think of vegetation mats as
tarps for planting. The purpose of these mats is to keep the grasses, weeds, and other bushes
from growing over the new seedlings and hindering their growth. We also plan to survey 1,258
acres of areas planted in previous years to ensure our planting is successful; if the surveys show
re-planting not to be successful for any reason, these areas will need to be re-addressed.  

In addition to the planting program, works continues in Kodiak on our 17(b) easement marking
project with the Bureau of Land Management. The intent of this project is to mark the GIS
coordinates and map all 17(b) easements that run on Leisnoi property in the Chiniak area. Our
goal is to have all easements clearly marked to diminish any confusion about where those public
use easements lie on Leisnoi land. 

One final update, work continues to build inside of Leisnoi Government Services, Leisnoi’s federal
contracting sector. Further in this newsletter, you can read about some of the work being
performed by AOR International. Other updates regarding Leisnoi Diversified Services, LLC,
Leisnoi Professional Services, LLC, and our newest subsidiary, Leisnoi Enterprise Solutions, LLC
will be provided in our upcoming newsletters.  Growth in our federal contracting sector is exciting
to watch and we are encouraged by the new opportunities that continue to come forward.   

In closing, I welcome any shareholders to stop by our office for a visit or give us a call. We are
happy to give any assistance possible. In fact, three of our staff members are notary publics so
they are available to notarize not just Leisnoi documents but any documents that shareholders
may need notarized. Please do not hesitate to reach out if you need this service! This includes
remote notarization so shareholders who do not reside in the Anchorage area, even out of state,
can use our staff for notary services. It is a great service so please do not hesitate to contact our
office if you need notary services.

I wish you all a safe, happy and healthy summer! 

Be well and stay safe. God Bless.      

Quyanaa,

2

   CONGRATULATIONS 

2023 
GRADUATES

WELCOME NEW
SHAREHOLDERS!

Will iam Buell
Frieda Hale

Victoria  Pollard
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Our deepest condolences to 
families and friends of: 

ALUTIIQ WORD SEARCH

T E N G A U S Q A Q  –  A I R P L A N E
S K A A W A Q  -  B A R G E

K A A S A L I N A R U A Q  -  F I S H I N G  B O A T
K A A R A R S I N A Q  -  B U S  
A N G Y A R U A Q  -  C A N O E

K A A R A Q  -  C A R
P A L A Y A Q  -  D O U B L E D - E N D E D  S K I F F

A T ’ A L A Q  -  F L O A T P L A N E
C I L R A Y U G U A Q  -  H E L I C O P T E R  

T E N A U S Q A S I N A Q  -  J E T
M A S I I N A K L I I T A Q  -  M O T O R C Y C L E

S K U U N A Q  -  S A I L B O A T
C U U C U U R U A Q  -  T R A I N

Our 50th Anniversary coloring
book is Leisnoi's way of

saying thank you to all of our
Shareholders for their many

years of support.



A collection of Alutiiq
drawings created and

designed by 
Hannah Agasuuq Scholl

Hannah
Agasuuq Sholl




Artist and
Leisnoi

Shareholder 

Of a life so
beautifully
lived and a

Heart so
Deeply Loved
Walter F. Sargent, Jr.

(1937-2023)

In Loving Memory
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 DO YOU KNOW OR HAVE ANY INFORMATION ON THE
WHEREABOUTS OF THE FOLLOWING SHAREHOLDERS? 

AUGUSTUS YOVINO
CECILI O'SULLIVAN
BRYAN GOERISCH

JOE RAY RASMUSSEN
RICHARD SHURAVLOFF

HUBERT VINBERG

PLEASE CONTACT SHAREHOLDER SERVICES 
Phone: (907) 222-6900 or via EMAIL: info@leisnoi.com 

 SHAREHOLDERS
BORN IN

APRIL, MAY,
JUNE
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2013 2023

Jana Turvey
and 

Orion Hunter
attending the

Anchorage
Shareholder

Informational
Meeting

 10 years apart

The "Giftor" (person gifting stock) must be 18 years of age or older; and
A Shareholder may not gift shares if they are under a custodianship, guardianship, or court order for
divorce or child support; and
The "Giftee" (person receiving stock) must be Alaska Native and a lineal Descendant of an Alaska
Native who is a child, grandchild, great grandchild, niece, nephew, brother or sister.

Original Birth Certificate (showing lineal descendancy)
Original marriage certificate(s) (if name is different than listed on the birth certificate)
New Shareholder Record Information form & W-9
If Giftee (recipient) is a minor child a Consent to Appointment as Custodian for ANCSA Stock is
also required. 

To gift your Leisnoi Stock, please complete the Gift Application for Shareholder and for Recipient, these
forms are available at leisnoi.com/shareholders/forms. Eligibility to gift your stock:

You will also need the following documentation to complete the "Inter Vivos" Gift of Stock transfer the
following documentation must be submitted with your application: 

 If you have any questions, please call Leisnoi Shareholder Services Department at 907-222-6900

Shareholder "How To" - Gift Your Leisnoi Stock

https://leisnoi.com/shareholders/forms/
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THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO
SUBMITTED THEIR PROXIES! 

Both Gordon Pullar, Jr. and Debra
Lukin were reelected to serve

another three-year term on the 
Leisnoi Board of Directors.

2023 Leisnoi, Inc. & Tangirnaq Native Village (Woody Island) 
Joint Annual Meeting - Kodiak, Alaska
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Registration numbers: 
91 Shareholders
26 Descendants
12 staff (8 Shareholders)

TOTAL: 117 Served

Leisnoi Stock Will Stats & Incentives

23 New Stock Wills
filed in 2023

$500 Quarterly Will 
Drawing Winner: 

Cory Fulton

266 Stock Wills on record 
(498 Shareholders)

54% of Shareholders
have a Leisnoi Stock Will
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Pictures taken at the Shareholder Services Clinic in Kodiak, Alaska 

This event was sponsored by the following village corporations: 
Leisnoi, Afognak, Old Harbor, Ouzinkie, and our regional corporation Koniag

Pictures taken by
Nikki Nelson 



C O R P O R A T E  U P D A T E

AOR Internatinal, Inc.  (AOR)

As we move into the third quarter of the year, we have some exciting developments and
accomplishments to share with you. We are pleased to announce that our Eglin project will
continue in September, following the discovery of a 100 lb. bomb. This project has been a
significant undertaking for us, and we are proud of the progress we have made thus far. With our
dedicated team and expertise, we are confident in delivering exceptional results and contributing
to the success of this endeavor.

AOR_CONSOR JV remains committed to expanding our bridge inspection portfolio, ensuring the
safety and durability of critical infrastructure. In the past quarter, we have successfully
completed inspections for three additional bridges. Our team of experts has worked diligently to
ensure that these inspections were conducted with the utmost precision and thoroughness,
upholding our reputation for excellence in this field.

Recognizing the growing demand for environmental services, we have made significant additions
to our team. We are delighted to welcome two new project managers to our environmental
department: Robert Paterson and Stephanie Williams. With their extensive experience and
dedication to environmental stewardship, they will play a crucial role in enhancing our
capabilities and delivering exceptional environmental solutions to our clients.

Robert Paterson brings a wealth of knowledge and expertise to our team. With his strong
background in environmental project management and regulatory compliance, he will contribute
to the successful execution of our projects and the development of innovative environmental
strategies. Stephanie Mitchell joins us with a passion for sustainable development and a deep
understanding of environmental impact assessment. Her expertise in conducting environmental
assessments will prove invaluable as we continue to provide comprehensive and responsible
solutions to our clients' needs.

As we move into the next quarter, we remain focused on delivering exceptional results for our
clients while upholding our commitment to environmental stewardship and safety. We will
continue to leverage our expertise, expand our portfolio, and strengthen our team to meet the
evolving needs of the industry and exceed the expectations of our valued clients.
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Board of Directors

Debra Lukin, Chairwoman
Jeff Chester, Vice-Chair
Shannon Johnson, Secretary/Treasurer
Kimberly Homolka, Director
Gordon Pullar Jr.,  Director

dlukin@leisnoi.com
jchester@leisnoi.com

sjohnson@leisnoi.com
khomolka@leisnoi.com

  gpullar@leisnoi.com


